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MARK'S HALL 
1903 69TH AVENUE WEST 
BRADENTON, FL 34207 

The meeting was called to order by DUANE TROTTER at 11 :00 a.m. 

ROLL CALL of BOARD OF TRUSTEES: Mary Chandler, Lori Dalton, Kathleen Gregory, 
Russell McAlister, Louis Nickels, Pete Price, Sandy Simonich and Duane Trotter present. Mark 
Barneby also joined the meeting. 

BEAUTIFICATION COMMITTEE {CLUB): Sandy Stevens, Sandy Spence, Kathy Handy, 
Julie Hoch, Debbie Best, Karen Baker, Joanie Pearson, Barb Braun 

DUANE TROTTER: Duane identified that numerous text messages between Board members 
and the Beatification club are subject to Sunshine Law and Pubic Records. All texts are to be 
turned into the office immediately. 

BACK GROUND: Duane stated the Beautification Committee was formally established 
February 2008. The committee was empowered and designated to provide recommendations to 
the Board for Beautification and betterment projects using donated funds. Standing committee 
are subject to the Sunshine Law. Until the revision of PP8, Beatification Committee Charge, the 
committee had no authority to expend funds without prior Board approval. In March 2022, the 
policy changed allowing up to $500, approved at a Beautification Committee meeting, without 
prior Board approval. It also allowed up to $2000 for Boutiques inventory. On March 21, 2022 
the committee resigned and became club. The rea5on provided for the resignation was to prevent 
any possible litigation against the Committee members or the Board of Trustees for any Sun 
Shine law violations. 
Duane stated this meeting is in no way to diminished previous actions of Beautification 

Committee. He thanked them for all their hard work and gallant efforts. With the resignations, all 
funds were to be turned over to the district. Due to the transition, several questions and concerns 
were raised regarding accounting procedures. The district is under strict auditing rules, and all 
assets from the Beautification committee belong to district. At the April 4th, 2022 Board meeting, 
the Beautification committee was requested to provide documents regarding approved projects, 
future projects and receipts. The Beautification club treasurer notified the Board treasurer 
regarding possible irregularities regarding club funds. These comments made, raised serious 
questions which leads us into today's emergency fact finding meeting. 

Irregularities w/club funds: fact finding. 








